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NDT Services, Inc.
c/o Crossland Boiler Sales and Service, Inc.

-ATTN: Mr. Mark Jenson ,

President |

Scotia Bank Plaza Office #730 ;j
273 Ponce de Le6n Avenue '

Hato Rey, PR 00918 i

Gentlemen: i

SUBJECT: (NRC INSPECTION REPORT NO. 52-19438-01/93-02)

This refers to the inspection conducted by Mr. H. Berm 6dez of this office at
your site on December 16-17, 1993 and the review of documents in the Region II
Office on December 29-30, 1993. The inspection included a review of
activities authorized for your Caguas facility. At the conclusion of the !

inspection, the findings were discussed with you. As a result of the findings y

of the inspection, a Confirmatory Action Letter was sent to you on '

December 30, 1993. .

The inspection consisted of an examination of activities conducted under your
,

license with respect to radiation safety and compliance with NRC regulations
?jand the conditions of your license. It included selective examinations of !

procedures and representative records, interviews with personnel, and direct
observations by the inspector.

,

The inspection findings indicate that certain of your activities appeared to i

be in violation of NRC requirements. Of particular concern were the conduct. '

''of licensed activities by technically unqualified individuals and the failure
to perform adequate radiation surveys during the recovery of a radioactive i

-source. The apparent violations described in the' enclosed inspection report
1

are' under consideration for escalated enforcement action. Accordingly, a- 1
Notice of Violation is not being issued at this time, and a_ response to this- j
letter is not required. However, please be advised that the number and .

~

-

characterization of apparent violations described in the enclosed inspection '

report may change as a result of further NRC review.
:
'

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.790 of the NRC's " Rules of Practice," a copy of
this letter, its enclosure, and any reply will be placed in the NRC Public j
Document Room. .i
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Should you have any questions concerning this letter, please contact us.

Sincerely,

ORIGINAL SIGNEU UY
J.PHluP STOHR

J. Philip Stohr, Director
Division of Radiation Safety

and Safeguards
Enclosure:

NRr Inspection Report

cc w/ encl:
Commonwealth of Puerto Rico

bec: Document Control Desk
B. Uryc
J. Vorse
D. M. Collins
C. Hosey
H. Bermudez
D. Heim

J. Lieberman, OE
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